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1. CALL TO ORDER
David Moore called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. in LC-62. 
2. INTRODUCTIONS OF NEW MEMBERS
This being the first meeting of the school year, committee members introduced themselves. There were a few new members – CSEA appointee Alicia Edquist, Student representative Joseph Frausto and ACCME manager Shawna Baskette (who is attending for Patrick O’Donnell).  David Moore said that we are still waiting for some faculty nominations for the committee.

3. REVIEW OF COMMITTEE GUIDELINES & ROSTER
David Moore said we usually take a look at the shared governance guidelines every year as a refresher and an opportunity to suggest changes. He asked the committee members to review and if there were any suggested changes or comments, please bring them to the October meeting.  David Moore also passed around the online roster and asked all committee members to verify the information. Two members had changes which will be corrected.
4. GOALS/OBJECTIVES FOR FY 16-17
David Moore said that at the Strategic Planning session last year, our committee was not given a specific goal to accomplish for FY 16/17.  Prior years had the emergency poster and accompanying flipchart, which the committee worked on throughout the year.  David and Tom Gallivan suggested that the committee members think about possible committee goals, perhaps discuss with their constituent groups, and return to the next meeting with ideas to share.
5. APPROVAL OF THE JUNE 15, 2016 MEETING SUMMARY
The June 15, 2016 meeting summary was approved. 
6. GREAT CALIFORNIA SHAKEOUT 
Tom Gallivan said the college participates in the Great California Shakeout every year and this year it will be on October 20th at 10:20 am. Tom Gallivan went over a quick power point presentation on the role and responsibilities of a Team Leader and Building Marshall during an emergency. He said they are always in need of Building Marshalls and encouraged the committee members to volunteer or solicit volunteers. During building evacuation drills such as the Great California Shakeout, the campus simulates events common to such an occurrence. Evacu chairs are checked to make sure they are functioning by placing a person in the chair and transporting them up or down the stairs. Also, it is typical to have two students placed in buildings as “injured” persons, prompting a Building Marshall to locate them and call in the request for assistance. Another scenario that is done is to simulate some kind of hazardous material exposure, like a gas line break.  All of these scenarios will take place for this year’s drill.
Alicia Edquist asked what should be done if a Building Marshall is not present. Tom Gallivan said that someone can step up to the plate and help clear the building. You can always have someone help you as well. Tom Gallivan said emergency preparedness is a “Team” sport.

Hillary Mennella said that a simulated medical triage would be set-up at the Falcon Square.
EOC (Emergency Operations Center) is located at Facilities and there will be a dispatcher at this site. If there is a “gas leak”, then Facilities personnel would be contacted and they would respond to the area.
7. ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR
Hillary Mennella informed the group about a “Break the Cycle” event tonight at FA-43.  It is for victims of violence/crime and to talk about prevention. Student Health Services is the only place that a student can report something of this nature and it will be kept confidential.

Alicia Edquist said that half of the Emergency Poster sign is obstructed by a refrigerator at Culinary Arts. David Moore responded that the poster will be moved.
Chief Tom Gallivan commented that every year he does a does a safety walk with student representatives.  He commented that in regards to goals and objectives, last year it was briefly mentioned that the committee could break off into groups for safety inspections, touring the campus or a particular building.  

David Tilahun mentioned that there is insufficient lighting by the Santa Barbara building during the night. David Moore said that he would have it checked out. Alicia Edquist mentioned that there is no stop sign at the intersection of Old Falcon Way and the construction site entrance; Tom Gallivan said he would look into this. 
Tom Gallivan mentioned that Blue Light Emergency phones are being installed around campus. The 1st phase of phones are located around the buildings of the campus, with additional units planned for the remote parking lot areas.  They work like a 911 system, that when pushed the call comes up on the Campus Police dispatcher’s screen. Cameras are on order and will be placed at eye level and at the top of the unit.  David Moore said fifteen more emergency phones are to be installed. Projected to be completed by October of 2017.
8. NEXT MEETING DATE – OCTOBER 19, 2016
The next meeting is scheduled for October 19, 2016 in LC-62.
9. ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
